
 

 

BRIDGE REPLACEMENT ON GRAND RIVER 

 

Beginning on February 3, 2025, the Michigan Department of Transportation 

(MDOT) will start work on a project to replace the Grand River Avenue/M-

43 bridge located east of the North Meridian Road intersection. 

This project will involve a complete bridge replacement. There will be a full 

closure eastbound and westbound Grand River Avenue while the existing 

bridge is demolished, and the new bridge is constructed. 

As part of this project, the new bridge will include protected bike lanes and 

seven-foot-wide sidewalks on both sides of the bridge. Future phases of 

the project will involve work at the North Meridian Road/Grand River 

Avenue intersection and the South Meridian Road/Grand River Avenue 

intersection. 

The project is estimated to be completed between December 2025 and 

February 2026. 

 

Have questions? Call: 

Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT):  (517) 241-2400 

Ingham County Road Department (ICRD):  (517) 676-9722 



 
 

MDOT has arranged for the following detours while the Grand River 

Avenue/M-43 bridge is being demolished and reconstructed. These roads 

are best equipped to handle increased traffic from detours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand River Avenue/M-43 Bridge Closure 

Traffic Detours 
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